
♬ On the Road Again ♫ 

September found us stateside in Texas, Oklahoma, 

Kansas, and Arizona. Why travel so far and wide? It 

is about relationships and keeping them alive and 

well. Chuck & Robin have been missionaries in 

Guatemala nearly 15 years, and before that, 4 

years with an aviation missionary group based in 

Tulsa. During these years, a faithful army of family, 

friends, individuals, churches, and organizations 

have kept us standing firm on the mission field. We 

count it a privilege to visit as many as we can each 

year as we share the vision and mission of SGSP 

Aviation Ministries.  

Even While We Are Away 

Sewing classes continue to move forward. 

These many months of covid have made it 

challenging to keep a regular schedule as 

country-wide restrictions in Guatemala ebb 

and flow. Even so, students and teachers 

remain excited to build skills and Bible 

knowledge with every class. We returned 

from this trip with boxes and boxes of 

generously donated supplies and gear. 

 

 

Lawrence KS, a first for C&R, visiting a missionary 

friend from Guatemala. 

 

Girls working on their projects and gift bags at 

graduation. 
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A Vibrant Children’s Outreach 

Lavon Drive Baptist Church in Garland TX has a large 

children’s ministry. Robin and I often share in the 

services and Sunday School. However, the children’s 

bus ministry is our favorite. We start with a Bible 

teaching and end with a presentation about 

Guatemala. The kids save their offerings throughout 

the year to present a gift for the children of 

Guatemala. 

Lampasas TX 
The list of old friends here is long. Some even knew 

us before we began our missionary journey, while 

others have come to be mutually regarded as family 

in a short span of time. It appears we meet and 

make new connections each time we are in this 

little patch of Texas. 

 

 

 

 

Where Did You Come From? 

We were not born in SE Arizona, but we certainly 

were spiritually raised there. For 16 years, Shiloh 

Christian Center in Sierra Vista, cultivated two very 

raw seeds that were Chuck & Robin and then sent us 

out to the mission field. It has been nearly 20 years 

ago now since leaving for the mission field. 

Granddaughter Time 
Something we get too little of is sunny days 

with our #1 granddaughter, Lylah. Texas is a 

big state but not so big that we could not 

visit Corpus Christi for a few days. A 

morning out at Padre Island ended with us 

in the mouth of a large shark (pretend)! 

What a day!   

 

 

 

 


